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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 91.6% 

Early Years winning class Well-done to class RB who had 98.2% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 2C 94.7% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 3S 97.1% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 90.3% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
Can I apologise for not sending out this Newsletter on Friday – there were some details that I needed 
to finalise and the last thing I wanted to do was to give false information.  Time seems to be moving 
very quickly, but our children and staff continue to work very hard towards our targets.   
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1 Phonics 
 
Our wonderful year 1 pupils have all completed their phonics screening check.  The children have 
done fantastically well.  They are the best results that Broad Square has had in a number of years 
and we are very proud of all of our year 1 children.  Parents will get these results within their end of 
year reports.      
 
Year 2 assessment checks 
 
We were visited by an external moderator last week who checked all of year 2 work.  They were very 
impressed with how hard our children had been working.  Another success for team Broad Square!     
 
Educational Visits 
 
There are lots of exciting trips coming up this term.  Please look out for letters from class teachers 
and make sure that you have completed the permission slip to ensure that your children can attend. 
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Snacks and water 
 
Messages stay the same around heathy snacks (junior children) and water bottles.  For junior 
children mid-morning snack is only a piece of fruit or vegetable.   
 
We ask that only water comes into school.  No juice.  We do have cups available for children to 
access cold water throughout the day.  
 
Strike 
 
The National Education Union (NEU) have announced 2 further strike days.  These are Wednesday 
5th July and Friday 7th July.  School will be closed to pupils on both of these days EXCEPT for 
Year 6 pupils who have a trip on Wednesday 5th July – this will still go ahead.      
 
The year 6 team will send out additional information about this trip and any other end of year 
details. 
 
Nursery open day for new parents will still run-on Wednesday 5th July at 9:30am 
 
Year 6 transition day has been moved to Thursday 6th July – parents should have details from their 
new secondary schools about arrangements for these days.  Please speak to year 6 staff if you need 
any support.   
 
Sports days 
 
The children will be having a sports day.  We want the events to be fully inclusive and concentrate on 
enjoyment and engagement for all pupils.  These events are just for the children.  So please can 
children wear their school PE kits on the following dates: 
 
Nursery, reception, Year 5 & 6 – Tuesday 4th July 
Years 1, 2, 3, 4 – Thursday 6th July 
 
Reports 
 
Class reports will go out to parents on Monday 10th July.  Reports will only be handed to a 
responsible adult, so year 6 children who walk home alone will have to have reports collected as we 
cannot let the children take them. 
 
Year 6 SATs results are released on Tuesday 11th July and these will be sent out separately.   
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Next year  
 
The children are keen to hear who their teachers will be for next year.  Here is our winning 
formation for September 2023: 

 
EYFS 

• Mr Yeomans will be teaching nursery with Mrs Kosek and Miss Palombella 

• Miss Buckley will be teaching reception class RB with Ms Allen 

• Miss Davies will be teaching reception class RD with Mrs Griffiths 
KS1 
 

Current class New Teacher/teaching assistant 

RB Miss Holt and Miss Wood (1H) 

RD Miss Holden and Mrs Green (1K) 

1H Mrs Baldwin (with Miss Jones teaching the children on Fridays) and Miss 
Carroll (2B) 

1K Miss Morris and Miss Donnelly (2M)  

 
KS2 
 

Current class New Teacher/teaching assistant 

2M Miss Earle and Miss Hughes (3E) 

2C Miss Stewart and Miss Hancock and Miss Foster (3S) 

3E Mrs Bird and Miss Murray (4B) 

3S Mrs Osborne and Mrs McGivern (4O) 

4B Miss McQuillan and Mrs Parry (5M) 

4E Miss Rutherford and Miss Arbuthnot (5R) 

5R Miss Evans and Miss Connolly (6E) 

5M Mrs Iveson (formally known as Miss Renwick) and Miss Ullah (6I) 

 
I appreciate that this is a very busy part of the school year, please ask any of us if you have any 
questions or concerns.  Thank you so much for your continued support. 
 
Thank you 
 

Mrs C Foden 

 
Headteacher 
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